SUMMARY FOR ORDINANCE 

CONVEYING INTEREST IN PROPERTY TO THE 

REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF ALLEGHENY COUNTY

SUBMITTED FOR COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 6, 2006
The Allegheny County Department of Economic Development is requesting approval for the conveyance of the County’s share of the below listed parcel (located in the Borough of Braddock) to the Redevelopment Authority of Allegheny County (RAAC).  Upon the completion of the transfer, RAAC will convey this parcel (along with two others) to Dipcraft Manufacturing Company, who will in turn convey two parcels (302-E-86 & 302-E-87) to the Borough of Braddock so that a bus shelter may be built on 302-E-86/302-E-87.  This location was selected by the Sanders Task Force as part of the Sanders Consent Decree for the development of a new bus shelter.  The bus shelter will offer a safe and attractive place for residents of the Mapleview Terrace Public Housing Community as well as the nearby newly-built single-family for-sale homes (available to low/moderate income households) to wait for public transportation.  The landscaping of the lot would also serve as an entrance enhancement to the new housing development, as well as provide beautification to the main access street leading to the Mapleview Terrace family public housing community.  The parcel is: 

	Block/Lot
	Municipality
	Address
	Appraised Value

	302-E-126
	Braddock
	Braddock Avenue
	$  2,500

	
	
	Total Value
	$2,500


The parcel is currently owned by the three taxing bodies.   The three taxing bodies are Allegheny County, the Borough of Braddock and the Woodland Hills School District.  Similar requests for the transfer of title have been made to the Borough of Braddock and the Woodland Hills School District for their interest in this parcel, and each taxing body is in the process of conveying their 1/3 interest.   

Per the Allegheny County Administrative Code, Section 701.03 (e), the County Manager has determined that it is no longer in the interest of Allegheny County to maintain the property located at 302-E-126, which has been appraised by an independent appraiser to determine the fair market value.

County transfers are subject to review by the Allegheny County Law Department.  
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